MINUTES OF THE FINNISH TRADE GUILD ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING ON FEBRUARY 12, 2013

Time: 

18.00-19.30

Venue: 
Embassy of Finland, ul. Chopina 4/6 Warsaw

Present: 
Appendix 1

Agenda:

1. Opening of the meeting.
 -  Election of chairman and secretary for the meeting. 
 -  Election of two vote counters.

2. Legality of the meeting and quorum.

3. Activity report for year 2012.

4. Profit and loss account year 2012.

5. Activity plan for year 2013.

6. Election of the FTG Board for year 2013.

7. Election of FTG representatives to the 2013 SPCC Board.

8. Any other business.

1. Opening of the meeting and election of the chairman, secretary and vote counters

The Annual General Meeting was opened by Johan Puotila, Chairman of the FTG Board, who in absence of other candidates was elected Chairman of the meeting. 

The Chairman warmly thanked Ambassador Jari Vilen for hosting the meeting at the Embassy premises.

Mr Piotr Pruś volunteered as the secretary of the meeting.

Mr Marcin Milczarek and Mr Harri Reiman were elected as the vote counters. 

List of participants shall be attached to the minutes as the Appendix 1.

2. Legality of the meeting and quorum

The Chairman noted that the invitations for the AGM were sent on January 24th 2013, observing statutory two weeks notice term before holding the meeting. The Chairman also explained the FTG bylaws do not introduce any specific numerical requirements concerning quorum, so decisions can be taken by present participants. 

It was agreed that the meeting was convened in line with the FTG statutes and has the capacity to adopt valid decisions and resolutions.

Mr Jari Vilén, Ambassador of Finland, presented introductory remarks regarding current relations between Poland and Finland, Polish plans for joining the Eurozone, prospects for development of the economic ties between Poland and Finland and the role that the Embassy of Finland and FTG have in this process.

3. Activity report for year 2011

Johan Puotila presented the FTG Board's activity report for 2012 (Appendix 2).

The meeting unanimously approved the Board's 2012 Activity Report. 

4. Profit and loss account year 2011

Johan Puotila presented FTG's profit and loss account for the financial period from 1/01/2012 to 31/12/2012 as follows: 

Income (PLN)

SPCC national section allocation

 
16 000

Sponsorship income 
                   
      
 
35 500

                                                                    
 
51 500                                                     




Expenses (PLN)

Board meetings          

                        
250

Equipment/ supllies




564

Summer Picnic 
                              

27 583


Crayfish Party





10 745

Independence Day's Night

       
   
12 006

                                                                     
 
51 148

The balance showed a small surplus of of 352 PLN.

The Chairman thanked warmly the corporate sponsors that had contributed financially to the FTG activities in 2012, making the many activities and the high attendance possible. 

The meeting unanimously approved profit and loss account for financial period from 1/01/2012 to 31/12/2012.

5. Activity plan for year 2012

Johan Puotila presented the activity plan for year 2013, consisting of the following items:

· 2013 Annual General Assembly

· Vappu

· Summer Picnic

· Crayfish party

· Independence Day's Night

· Sports nights in conjunction with Ice Hockey World Championships

· A cross country skiing day, snow situation providing

· Visit or other event in cooperation with Olympic Casino/other FTG member; visit to and sauna evening with Frontex

· Discussion event with interesting and topical key note speaker from Polish administration/government/financial world

· Cooperating with the Embassy, capitalize on possible VIP visits from Finland in terms of organizing a member event.

· In close cooperation with the Embassy, support efforts to preserve and maintain future activity in some of the so called “Finnish houses” in Warsaw

· Continue working within SPCC to implement basic legal advice services to SPCC members, providing added value for membership

Ambassador Mr. Jari Vilén expressed his will to continue good cooperation with the FTG also in 2013.

The meeting unanimously approved of the proposed activity plan.

In subsequent discussion it was unanimoulsy agreed to propose to SPCC that the Chamber should organize a training event for members on transfer pricing and related tax issues. 

It was also noted that FTG could contribute as feasible to the spreading of information to members about a series of planned concerts featuring Sibelius and Chopin music. In addition members discussed views on possibilities to organize FTG events outside the Warsaw region, and whether more of them should take place during the weekends, as opposed to weekdays. 

6. Election of the FTG Board for year 2013

The Chairman presented the following candidates for the FTG Board for 2013: 

Members:

Johan Puotila (Confero Consulting, Managing Director) Chairman

Iska Nirviö (Suominen Polska, ICT & Finance Manager) Deputy Chairman

Piotr Prus (ECOVIS Milczarek & Co, Partner).

Kari Vähäkangas (Finpro, Head of Finpro Poland)

Pauli Rumbin (HT Laser, Managing Director)

Anna Maria Kalamaja (Suomen Unipol Poland, Key Account Manager)

Deputy Board Members:

Tuomas Asunmaa (Craftman Poland).

Harri Reiman (Leinonen, Managing Director)

Pekka Männistö (Itella, R2R Global Process Owner)

When asked, present members had no additional or alternative candidates to propose.  

The meeting unanimously elected presented candidates to the FTG Board for 2013.

7. Election of FTG representatives to the 2013 SPCC Board

The Chairman presented following candidates as FTG representatives for the SPCC Board in 2013: 

Johan Puotila (Confero Consulting, Managing Director) SPCC Vice Chairman

Iska Nirviö (Suominen Polska, ICT & Finance Manager) SPCC Board Member

Piotr Prus (ECOVIS Milczarek & Co, Partner) SPCC Deputy Board Member

When asked, present members did not have additional or alternative proposals. 

The meeting unanimously elected presented candidates as FTG representatives for the SPCC Board in 2013.

8. Any other business

The Chairman presented SPCC membership fees for 2013, to be proposed at the upcoming SPCC Annual General Assembly. It was noted thhat no changes will be proposed to the current fees, with the exception of individual membership fees. These are proposed to be increased to 1 650 PLN from current 850 PLN, in order to make them the same as for small companies. In subsequent discussion and answering a related question, the Chairman presented the SPCC Board's view on why there is no need to increase SPCC corporate membership fees at this time.

The Chairman informed participants of action taken by FTG Board and the current status of the proposal to initiate basic legal advice services to SPCC members, as proposed in the resolution adopted unanimously by the 2011 FTG AGM.  In 2012 the SPCC board invited Mrs. Maija Kärkäs, legal counsel at Helsinki Region Chamber of Commerce, to present how corresponding services are organized and provided by the Helsinki Chamber and how they have been and are perceived by their members. The issue was further discussed by the SPCC board and the Board has included funds in the proposed 2013 budget that make it possible to initiate such services.  

As there were no other issues, the Chairman closed the meeting.

Appendices:

1. Attendance list

2. Report on activities of the FTG Board in 2012
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